
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Alumni, Students, Faculty, Staff, Trustees and 
Friends of IWS, 
 
Are you a chicken, or are you a pig? There once was a 
farmer who was well-loved by the animals he cared for, 
especially his chicken and his pig. He was so loved that 
one day the animals wanted to make him a special 
breakfast. So, the chicken said to the pig, “Say! I have a 
great idea! Let’s give the farmer a breakfast of eggs and 
bacon!” The pig was understandably hesitant. He said, 
“I’m not sure about your level of commitment. You 
would make a donation, but I would make a sacrifice.” 
Be a pig for Christ! 
 
What is sacrifice? The word “sacrifice” combines two 
Latin words (sacrum and facere) meaning ‘to make 
holy.’ When we worship sacrificially, we appropriate for 
ourselves the very holiness of God so we can be sent out 
into the world to participate in the restoration of the 
world (make it holy) and win it back to the God of love. 
 
IWS students, faculty, and alumni actively, consciously, 
and fully intensify their sacrificial participation in the 
life of the Triune God in numerous ways. Through 
transforming worship, they become Christ-like self-
sacrifices, Christifying the cosmos. The IWS community 
is truly making a worldwide impact! 
 
I am thankful for God’s continued love and generous 
provision during the 2022-2023 fiscal year. Support for 
the IWS Fund and the Scholarship Funds was at one of 
the highest levels in history! Thanks be to God! IWS has 
continued its global initiatives, with 40% of our current 
student body holding non-American passports. Thirty- 

 
one new alumni received their degrees and embraced the 
commission to serve God through renewed worship, 
bringing our total number of degrees conferred to 744. 
The impact of IWS is worldwide while remaining rooted 
in the theological perspectives, relational sensibilities, 
and educational philosophy of its founder, Bob Webber. 
 
Please take a moment to read in this annual report how 
IWS students, alumni, faculty, staff, and trustees are 
making a real difference across the globe. The ongoing 
fulfillment of our mission is truly a team effort, a team 
that includes each of you. Many have taken their places 
in their support of our mission through investments of 
time, talent, treasure, and prayer, and we are deeply 
grateful. We are relying on your generosity toward God 
and your prayers to continue building the foundation we 
need for a secure future. Your gifts are wisely invested 
in our students and the transforming mission of our 
beloved institute. 
 
My wife, Carol, and I would like to invite you to 
participate with us sacrificially and joyfully in our 
school's mission. As Galatians 6:6 states: “One who is 
taught the Word must share all good things with the one 
who teaches.” IWS is good ground into which you may 
sow your seed of spiritual and financial generosity 
toward God. Together let us all thankfully, joyfully, and 
generously support the Lord’s work in the critical and 
Kingdom-building activity of worship renewal through 
IWS. 
 
Grace and peace to you, 
James R. Hart, President 
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From the Chair of the Board of Trustees 
Dear IWS Friend:  
  
Greetings in the name of the Lord! I am happy to report that IWS, like so many other organizations, has moved away from 
the limitations created by the recent pandemic. We are functioning fully on campus, with students, faculty, and staff 
enjoying the unique, in person ethos of IWS.  
  
The on-campus experience has always been central to IWS. I was fortunate to participate in this experience from the very 
beginning, as one of the Alpha class D.W.S. students. The semi-monastic rhythm of sharing meals, worshiping together 
daily, participating in practicum sessions, and learning in community, made a lasting and formative impression on me. 
Now, almost 25 years later, I still treasure my time spent on campus and take advantage of any opportunities I have to be a 
part of campus life in person.  
  
IWS continues to offer not only a distinctive learning environment, but also a special educational focus. This focus is on 
worship within the Great Christian Tradition, with its deep biblical and historical roots and theological focus. Robert 
Webber highlighted in his many writings and in his vision for IWS an “ancient-future” approach to worship, looking 
with one eye back to early Christian practice and with the other eye towards current and emerging cultural practices. This 
double awareness sets IWS apart from most other graduate programs in worship. It is reflected in the IWS curricula and 
ethos.  
  
Over the past year, IWS has seen a decrease in enrollment that has created financial pressure on the institution. We are 
putting extra effort into recruiting and keeping students. We are hopeful that the tide is turning, as enrollment for the 
January 2024 session appears strong. We covet your prayers in this regard, as well as your help in publicizing the IWS 
experience among family and friends.   
  
Please pray for our committed and competent faculty and staff, who impact our students so significantly. Please also pray 
for our students, many of whom travel far distances to attend on campus sessions, leaving behind important 
responsibilities, including family members. Finally, please consider supporting IWS financially. Such support is 
especially important at this time of lower enrollment.   
  
Gratefully in Christ,  
Eric Bolger  
Chairman of the Board of Trustees  
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Dr. Sheri A. Bradley, DWS 
 

“From the first time I set foot on the IWS campus, I felt 
that I had found my people in a way I never had before 
as we all possess similar passions, gifts, and callings. 
The multi-cultural, multi-denominational environment 
allowed me to work and learn alongside fellow worship 
students whose backgrounds and traditions were vastly 
different from my own, which brought me an 
understanding as well as a great appreciation of those 
theological and practical differences. The expert 
professors all served as academic guides and 
encouraging mentors, as well as helpful guides in 
spurring my own personal research to move me from a 
practitioner of worship ministry to an expert in my field 
who is able to teach and encourage others in the 
college classroom and the local church.” 

 
Sheri Bradley is a DWS alumna (‘23). She is serving as the 
worship ministry coach at Chapel Rock while pursuing CPE 
for chaplaincy in the Indiana University hospital system.   

 
 

 

Dr. Dave Pedde, DWS 

“No other experiences have combined to affect my 
current ministry with future worship leaders more 
profoundly than my two matriculations at IWS. 

My studies broadened my biblical, theological, and 
historical understandings of Christian worship and 
profoundly affected my own Christian spirituality. 

I remain forever grateful for my time at IWS, my ongoing 
interaction with truly world-class professors who 
became my friends, the life-long relationships I 
established while working alongside my globally, 
ethnically, and denominationally diverse colleagues in 
my MWS (BETH 2006) and DWS (RHO II 2023) 
cohorts, and for the ongoing fruit I see in my own life 
and my undergrad students.” 

Dave Pedde holds both the MWS (‘06) and the DWS (‘23). He 
serves as the Associate Professor of Worship and Music at 

Northwest University, Redmond, WA. 

 
 



 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

JoAnna Lee, MWS 
 

“When I think about IWS, I remember the 
community and the diverse dialogue with 

professors and students on the discipline of 
Worship. I am noticing that the content I took 
from the Masters program is still speaking to 

me today in practical ways. I am thankful I am 
also standing confidently on the foundation of 

proven experience gleaned from the nine 
month, praxis based internship I completed. I 

chose IWS over other schools, because I 
wanted to learn all I could about Biblical 

Worship, and IWS was the best place to do 
that! My studies at IWS are helping me to lead 

courageously in worship renewal through 
discipling my music team and modeling Cross 

Cultural and Gospel centered contextualization 
in music ministry.” 

 
JoAnna Lee is an MWS alumna (’23). She serves 
as Director of Worship and Music at Boulevard 

Presbyterian Church in Oak Park Chicago. 
 
 

 
 

Rev. Jesse Mwai, MWS 
 
“Worship leading is my primary gifting and it was 
a blessing and answer to prayer when I learnt that 

I could take a postgraduate course in Worship 
Studies at IWS. I completed my Master of Worship 
Studies in June 2020 and immediately embarked on 
the doctoral program (DWS). IWS is an awesome 

community of Christian ministers drawn from many 
nations and diverse Christian traditions. It truly 
represents what heavenly worship around the 

throne of the Lamb will look like in our 
eschatological hope. I am very blessed to be part of 

IWS!” 
 

Jesse Mwai is an MWS alumnus (‘20) and a DWS 
candidate. He is the Senior Pastor at Christ is the 

Answer Ministries in Nairobi, Kenya. 
 

 
 
 

"The IWS journey has equipped me with a solid biblical approach and 
has taught me how biblical worship can transform and revive the 
Christian's spirituality. I highly recommend pastors and church 
leaders to come and learn what we have learned at IWS. I thank God 
for what he has taught me via IWS, that he delights in our worship. I 
am glad to be an IWSer and want to thank my donors for their support 
so that I could make it through during the pandemic." 
 
Polly Lee is an MWS alumna (’23). She serves at Salem Tai Po Lutheran 
Church in Hong Kong as a Deacon and Music Division Head. 

Polly Lee, MWS 



Advancing the Legacy: 2022 – 2023 Giving to IWS 
 

 

 

Name(s) 
 
 

☐ This is an anonymous gift: do not print my/our names in the annual report 

Street Address 
 
 

   

City 
 
 

 State/Province ZIP/Postal Code Country 

Phone Number 
 

 Email Address  

YOUR GIFT 
☐I am making a $______________ gift to the IWS Fund today (check enclosed) 

☐I am pledging $______________ to the IWS Fund, to be paid by ____________________________________ (date) 

☐This gift is in memory of/honor of (circle one) _________________________________________________________ 

OTHER GIVING OPTIONS 

☐ Scholarship/Grant Fund: $________________ ☐ Global Renewal of Worship Center: $________________ 

☐ Library Fund: $________________   ☐ Robert E. Webber Endowment Fund: $_______________ 

For one-time or recurring donations by credit card or electronic check, visit www.iws.edu or call the IWS Office. You may also 
contact the IWS Office for information on setting up or contributing to a named Scholarship Fund. 

FOR OUR RECORD-KEEPING 
Your affiliation with IWS (check any that apply):  ☐ Trustee  ☐ Faculty  ☐Staff 

 ☐ MWS Alumni (Class: __________________)  ☐ DWS Alumni (Class: _______________________) 

☐ Student       ☐ Friend or Relative of: _______________________ 

Thank you for supporting IWS! 

CONTACT OPTIONS 

I would like more information about:   

☐ Legacy (Planned) Giving ☐ Named Endowments ☐ Gifts-in-Kind ☐ Recurring Gifts 

I would like to be added to the following email lists:   

☐ General Interest  ☐ Press Release/PSAs only ☐ Bob Webber Quote of the Week 

◆ ◆ ◆ 

All gifts are tax deductible. Please return this form to IWS, 4001 Hendricks Ave, Jacksonville, FL 32207.  More 
information is available at www.iws.edu/support or by calling the office at 904-264-2172

SUPPORTER ($500+) 
CONTRIBUTOR ($100+) 
DONOR (UP TO $100) 

BENEFACTOR ($5,000+) 
PARTNER ($2,500+) 
INVESTOR ($1,000+) 

LEADER ($10,000+) 



From the CFO, Christi Matteson 

            

 

 

 

 

 

How to Support IWS
We cannot say it enough: the ongoing work of forming servant leaders in Christian worship renewal worldwide depends 
upon generous gifts from our community. The IWS Trustees and PACE members have already committed to over $85,000 
in pledges and gifts to give a solid foundation to our combined annual goal of $280,000. Please consider how you may 
participate with us in the renewal of the Church through a financial contribution and click an option below.

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Revenue

Gi#s Scholarship Fund Gi#s Restricted by Donor Tui9on and Fees

In-kind Dona9ons Investment and Other Income

 
DONATE 
Donate by check (mailed to IWS, 4001 Hendricks Avenue, 
Jacksonville, FL 32207), cash (in the office only, please), 
or credit card or electronic check online at 
iws.edu/support/now/ or by calling 800-282-2977. 
 
GIVE MONTHLY 
Contribute monthly by credit card or electronic check at 
iws.edu/support/now/ or through your own bank's online 
bill-pay service. 
 
OTHER GIFTS  
• matching corporate gifts  
• securities/stocks  
• electronic transfer of funds  
 

 

PLANNED (LEGACY) GIVING 
 
We encourage the members of our community to employ long-
term estate planning to maximize your legacy to your loved 
ones and to your charitable interests. We also strongly urge 
you to seriously consider IWS as one of your priority 
charitable interests.  
 
While the annual support of the IWS community is absolutely 
crucial to the fulfillment of our sustainable mission, deferred 
support like Estate Planning can leave a Kingdom legacy with 
an impact that spans multiple generations. This kind of gift is 
often the single most significant act of generosity toward God 
that most of us will ever perform. 
 
 
LEGACY CIRCLE  
Gerald & Doris Borchert  
David Garmus  
James & Carol Hart  
Joseph & Mary Jamerson  
Brad & Wendy Layland  
Anonymous Donor for Library 

John & Stephanie Lindsell  
Dyton & Tammy Owen  
Gene & Claire Partlow  
Daniel & Nancy Sharp  
Sally & William Garvin 
Anonymous Donor for 
Bileya Endowment 

For the year, Charitable Giving receipts totaled $366,700.00 
(Unrestricted, Restricted, and Gifts-in-Kind) 

 

Expenses

Program Services Management and General Advancement/Enrollment



To Our Supporters: Thank You  
Thanks be to God for those who give of their prayers, time, talent, and treasure! We would be unable to continue in our 
mission without your generous giving. 

LEADERS ($10,000+) 
Karen Carpenter 
Linda and Hugh Evans 
James and Carol Hart 
Brad and Wendy Layland 
Sarah and Francis Monaco in memory of John Francis Sasen, Sr. 
Murray Family Trust in memory of Rick & Sherry Murray   
Stefany and Tom Welch on behalf of the JCT Foundation 
Patricia Witt in memory of David Witt 

 
BENEFACTORS ($5,000+) 
Doris and Gerald Borchert 
Darrell and Janet Harris 
Joseph and Mary Jamerson 
John and Stephanie Lindsell 
Christi Matteson 
Sarah and Chris Scott 

 
PARTNERS ($2,500+) 
Eric and Janet Bolger 
Jeremy and Susie Buffam 
Constance Cherry 
Dan and Nancy Sharp 
David and Cindi Ellison 
Robert and Janice George 
Grace Anglican Church 
Jim and Judy Dodge 
Jim and Mimi Hawkinson 
Ella Munn 
Laura and Martin Elvington 
The Pine Tree and Myrtle Fund -Isaiah 55 
Jack and Rosanne Van Marion 
Will Hall 

 
INVESTORS ($1,000+) 
Jim and Mary Kay Altizer 
Jeanne Anderson 
Dennis Andrews 
Cortland and Annette Bender 
Jeff and Libby Berk 
Sally and Steve Boes 
Paul Cherry 
David and Linda Collins 
Rusty and Carol Jo Creighton 
Wilson Fong 
Dinelle Frankland 
Edna Grenz 
Bridgett and Jeff Hager 
Jeffrey Hager 
Michele and Jody Hale 
Allison and Todd Hastie 
Milt and Helen Henderson 
Andrew and Teri Hill 
Heather Hood 
Jessica and Bruce Jones 
Lou and Angela Kaloger 
Little Red Store, Inc. 
Juan and Betty Lopez 
Gary and Mary Nell McCoy 
Betty and Stan McKee 
Don and Laura Moen 

Dean Moyer 
Doug and Margy Nihoul 
Oluwatayo and Christiana Oloyede 
Lois Pannabecker in memory of David Pannabecker 
William Price 
Alan and Elissa Rathe 
Darla and Dan Robinson 
Rubin and Cathleen Rubio 
Sawgrass Asset Management, LLC. 
Myroslava Smetaniuk 
Kent and Candy Walters 
Nyan-Tsz (Nancy) Yu 

 
SUPPORTERS ($500+) 
Jeff and Karen Barker 
John and Kay Bliss 
Anthony and Kimberly Bolkema 
Christopher and Erin Brewer 
Walter and Beryl Brown 
Marion Cangemi 
Kai Ton and Wendy Chau 
Douglas and Heidi Curry 
Christian and Sharron Diffenderfer 
Linda Dufresne 
Frank and Baret Fortunato 
Keith Gaddis 
Choppy and Susan Goforth 
Pamela Gunter 
Karl and Lauren Hoffman 
Melody and Kevin Kuphal 
Larry and JoAnn Leisher 
Jae Lesley 
Timothy and Mandy Li 
Heather Li Ip 
Bill and Dawn Maxon 
Pedrito and Vi Maynard-Reid 
Linda and Torin McKenzie 
Catherine and Henry Miller 
Eric and Suzanne Olmon 
Rew and Susan Randolph 
Charlie and Charlotte Sohm 
Elly Venolita 
Wakefield Baptist Church 
Jonathan Wong 

 
CONTRIBUTORS ($100+) 
Amy Davis Abdallah 
William Abercrombie 
Gary Achtemeier 
Sue Achtemeier 
Frank and Sharon Alters 
Warren Anderson 
Daniel Backens 
Diane Baltaeff 
Margaret Bellows 
Meghan Benson 
Fred Blesse 
Janie Blough 
Johannes Hans Boersma  
Domini Boling 
Jeff and Lori Bond 



Linda Borecki 
James Bradford 
Donna Bradley 
Emily Brink 
Marcus Brown 
Dewey Brown 
Robert Burns 
Alex Cauthen 
Sunny Chang 
Vernon Charter 
Wei-shan Chen 
Li-Chan Chen-Maxham 
Ho Heung Choi 
Thrivent Choice Wally 
Perry Chow 
Tsz Kwan Chuk 
Steven Clarke 
Linda Collins 
Judy Congdon 
Christy Danner 
Harry Davis 
Leona Davis 
Carmen DeLisi 
Kathy DeLisi 
Sandra Dinkins 
Dale Dirksen 
Tim Dishongh 
William Eichorn 
Claudette Faulkenbury 
Janet Faulkner 
Nancy Felton 
Stewart Fenters 
Julia Fitzpatrick 
Ryan Forbes 
Jill Ford 
Kevin Frankland 
Don Fugate 
Teresa Gardner 
Nancy Ginsburg 
Bernard and Susan Glade  
Vince Godfrey 
Valerie Grissom 
R. Creston Groover  
Brian Harris 
Steve Harris 
Carol Hayes 
Levi Henkel 
Brian Hertel 
Jenny Hertel 
Carl Hill 
Carolyn Hinkley 
Teresa Ho 
Aaron Hochhalter 
Gregory Holton 
Wallace Horton 
Alex De Hoyos 
Jacob Hunsicker 
Linda Jackmond 
Maribeth Jennings 
Jacob Kaufman 
Laura Keefer 
Reggie and Sheri Kidd 
Camp Kirkland 
William Kirkwood 
James Knarr 
Calvin Lam 
Timothy Lam 
Jonathan Lawson 
Cathy and David Leestma 
Yat HIn Leung 
Cheryl Lindsay 
Shirley Ling 

Kwai Fong Lo 
Kendall Lord 
David Madeira 
Ken Makris 
David Manner 
Deanna Martello 
David Marten 
Gary Matthews 
David McCollum 
Janice McNair 
Barbara McNeely-Bouie 
Jonathan Nelms 
Linda Izant Mervar 
Lou Millson 
Ken Mitchell 
Steven Moll 
Chris Monroe 
Teresa and Tom Morton 
Patricia Myers 
Catherine and Tom Nance 
Elizabeth Nance-Coker 
Glenda Nelms 
David Nelson 
Mandy Nelson 
Nancy Nethercott 
Eric and Eunice Ohlmann 
Carl and Chris Park 
Kevin Paxton 
David and Debbie Pedde 
Adriana Perera 
Joel Phillips 
Jonathan Powers 
Michael Ramey 
Israel Ramirez 
Barbara Reid 
Leslie Rewald 
Euley Rider IV 
David Riegert 
Chuck and Robin Rinke 
Christopher Roberts 
Jared Ross 
Katherine Rothschild 
Janet Sawicki 
Victoria Schert 
Amazon Smile  
James Smith 
Patrick Smolen 
Robert Sproul 
Robert Stuberg 
Sharon Sullens 
Sue Talley 
Lois Tan 
Thomas Tanner 
Paul Taulman 
Robert Thompson 
Sandra Treffinger 
Herbert Tsang 
Brian Turnbow 
Cathryn Vitek 
Richard Van Voorst 
Elizabeth Wetherby 
John Widergren 
Waverly Wilkerson 
William Willson 
Shirley Woo 
Bernice Wu 



Kin Wu 
Aihe Zheng 
Philip Ziegenfuss 

 
DONORS (up to $100) 

  
Rebecca Abbott 
Lindel Anderson 
David Ariss 
Del and Sydney Ashmead  
Clyde Autry III 
Jillian Ayers 
Gregory Barmer 
Don Barrick 
Kelly Battles 
Mary Beatty 
Lilli and John Behrens  
Douglas Bell 
Richard Bennett 
Charles Beters 
Arlicia Biggers-Dotson 
Kendall Bolam 
Stephen Bomar 
Roger and Chicki Booker 
Steven Brooks 
Taylor Camerer 
Lila Cangemi 
Brooke Caplin 
Stuart Caplin 
Jayne Chambers 
CharityVest, Inc.   
Christianbook Group 
Tami Cinquemani 
Jeannie Cobb 
Jessica Coleman 
Dennis Cooke 
Alan Cooper 
Jennifer Cooper 
Nathan Cooper 
Laurie Cosby 
Nichole Criss 
Michael Cromwell 
Lynn Curl 
Esther Dell 
Beverly Derstine 
Tim Derstine 
Thomas D’Innocenzi 
Sydnee Dorighi 
Jay Dyrland 
Lori Elbert 
Philip English 
Richard Everitt 
Jason Fishburn 
Stephen Flint 
Marshall Frazure 
Patrick Friesen 
Ruth Gaddard 
Darlene and David Garmus  
Sallie Garvin 
Tom Gavin 
Ashley Gieschen 
Robert Giles 
Sharon Givler 
Gary Gregory 
Timothy Gregson II 
Linda Hague 
Stephen Hamrick 
Ouida Harding 
Clifton Harris 
Alyssa Hart 
Owen Hein 
Dennis Hendricksen 
Fred and Judie Heumann 
Cynthia Hinson 
Helen Ho 
Patricia Howard 
Susan Huckaby 
Andrea Hunter 

Hall Hunt 
Angela Issalhardt 
Steve Izant 
Erika Izawa 
Purevdorj Jamsran 
Robert Johnson 
Lau Wai Kei 
Lisa Kemp 
Maribel Landis 
Carole Lane 
Daphne June Lau 
Joshua Lavender 
Julia and Jason Leinen 
Doris Liang 
Leon Lim 
Budianto Lim 
Wing Shan Liu 
Juan Lopez 
Dorothy Lowell 
Salvatore Luiso 
John MacMillan 
Francine Marshall 
Marguerite Martin 
Sharon 
Ally Matteson 
Karen McEnany 
Brad Moffett 
Laura Monaco 
Roger Monroe 
George Moore 
Cindy Mullennix 
David Mumpower 
Michael Murchison 
Jennifer Nicholson 
Jonathan Noël  
Amelia Northup-Simpson 
Philip Nubel 
Daniel Perrin 
Stephen Phifer 
Ira Pinkston 
Lowana Porter 
Deborah Prom 
Cindy Ramsey 
Cauly Redenius 
Ann Renford 
Laura Ritter 
Ann Robinson 
Eleazer Rodriguez 
Maureen Roe 
Lynn Ross 
Marquita Runyon 
James Rushing 
Lidya Siah 
David Satterwhite 
Ben Savage 
Lynn Schaal 
Kathy Schlecht 
Brooke Schudlich 
Christopher Sheperd 
Alan Shoumaker 
Mary Nell Simmons 
Jim Smith 
Janet Stark 
Robert Still 
Dianne Stone 
Niiang and David Suum  
Cristine Joy Sy 
Brenda Thompson-Haney 
Steven Tice 
Kalina Tindall 
Vincent Tomei 
Michael Toney 
Pat VandenBosch 
Jaimi Wachsman 
Brian Walker 
Kenneth Wallace 
Elizabeth Weatherby 
Josh Weber 
Sharon Welsch 
Stephanie White 



Jon Woodward 
James Yiu 

 

 
 

GIFTS IN KIND 
SPECIAL THANKS 
Dr. William Kirkwood, General Editor of Webber Institute Books 
Dr. Frank Fortunato 
In Trust Center for Theological Schools Resource Grant Program 
Jim Hawkinson 
Peter Kruse with Entrepreneurial Operating System 
 
HOST CHURCHES & SCHOOLS 
Hendricks Avenue Baptist 
Church Jacksonville, FL 
All Saints Episcopal Church 
Jacksonville, FL 
 
PRESIDENT'S ADVISORY COUNCIL FOR EXCELLENCE 
Cort Bender 
Lori Boyer 
Ken Brewer 
Rusty Creighton 
Carmen & Kathy DeLisi 
Jim Dodge 
Greg Driskell, Chair 
Alesia Ford-Burse 
David Garmus 
Jim Hawkinson 
Greg Holton 
Steve Huntley 
Joe Jamerson 
Eddie Lockamy 
Pat McSweeney 
Don Moen 
Doug Nihoul 
Mark Scott

THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Dr. Eric Bolger, Chair of the Board 
Dr. John Lindsell, Vice Chair 
Dr. Kai Ton Chau, Secretary/Treasurer
Dr. James R. Hart, President  
Dr. Walter M. Brown Jr. 
Dr. Laura Story Elvington 
Mrs. Sarah Monaco
Dr. Wendy C. Layland 
Dr. Reuben A. Rubio II 
 
TRUSTEES EMERITI 
Dr. Melva Costen (Deceased) 
Mrs. Joanne Lindsell Webber, Esq. 
Rev’d Dr. Luder G. Whitlock, Jr.  
Mrs. Patricia Witt 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  

 

Hendricks Avenue Baptist Church 
Gerald Borchert 
Douglas Curry 

 

GIFT GIVING MADE EASY! 
SCAN THIS CODE TO DONATE TO 

THE IWS FUND. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Phone: 904-264-2172        US/Canada Toll-Free: (800) 282-2977     Website: iws.edu  

  

The Year in Review 
 JULY 2022: IWS is awarded a matching resource grant from 

the In Trust Center for Theological Schools focused on 
securing enrollment consultation. Chaplain Dr. Nancy 
Nethercott recruits while doing training with alumna Dr. 
Jill Ford at All Nations Christian College in the UK. 
Jennifer Nicholson is hired as Assessment Coordinator and 
Librarian! Welcome, Jennifer! 
 
AUGUST 2022: Dr. Sam Horowitz steps down from his 
position of Director of Technical Services after more than 
15 years of service at IWS. Thank you, Sam! You will be 
missed. 
 
SEPTEMBER 2022: IWS displays at the Getty Sing! 
Conference in Nashville, TN. IWS alumnus and 
Recruitment Director Joe Jamerson represents the school 
along with Administrative Assistant Mira Smetaniuk. IWS 
cosponsors the Experience Conference in Orlando, FL. 
President Hart represents the school along with 
Administrative Assistant Mira Smetaniuk and Director of 
Sessions Tayo Oloyede.  
 
OCTOBER 2022: IWS displays at the Liturgy Collective in 
Nashville, TN. IWS Administrative Assistant Mira 
Smetaniuk represents IWS. Chaplain Nancy Nethercott 
does recruiting in Japan. 
 
NOVEMBER 2022: IWS alumnus Dr. Larry Ellis dies. RIP, 
Dr. Ellis.  
 
DECEMBER 2022: IWS hires Dr. Nichole Criss as IWS’ 
first-ever Director of Communications. Welcome, Nichole! 
 
JANUARY 2023: IWS holds its 48th on-campus session 
welcoming 13 new students. Accounting Assistant Sharon 
Maszy steps down from service to IWS. Thank you, Sharon! 
Dr. Ken Rushing is hired as the new Director of Technical 
Services, and Ms. Lisa Kemp is hired as the new accounting 
assistant. Welcome, Ken and Lisa! 
 
FEBRUARY 2023: Staff, faculty, alumni, and students from 
IWS attend the Calvin Symposium on Worship, holding an 
Alumni gathering during the conference led by Alumni 
Director Dr. Kent Walters. Dr. Walters also leads alumni 
webinar with guest Dr. Rory Noland. 
 
 

 
MARCH 2023: After 13 years of accredited status, IWS 
withdraws from membership with the Association for 
Biblical Higher Education (ABHE). IWS expresses our 
deep appreciation and thankfulness for our 18 years of 
participation with ABHE. Chaplain Nancy Nethercott does 
recruiting in Nagaland, India. Way to go, Nancy! 
 
APRIL 2023: IWS bids farewell to Administrative Assistant 
Mira Smetaniuk as she prepares to graduate from IWS and 
head back to Ukraine. We appreciate her service to IWS 
during her year in the US. Dr. Kent Walters leads the 
second alumni webinar featuring Dr. Dan Wilt. Admissions 
Director Dr. Juan Lopez retires from his staff position (only 
to be rehired temporarily in September, 2023). Thank you, 
Juan, for your excellent service! IWS alumnus Dr. Tom 
Burns dies. RIP, Dr. Burns. Chaplain Nancy Nethercott 
does more recruiting in Prishtina, Kosovo.  
 
MAY 2023: Maureen Roe is hired as the new Administrative 
Assistant. Welcome, Maureen! The second annual 
#DayofGiving results in another successful fundraising 
effort for Scholarship funds. Dr. Brian Turnbow is hired as 
the new Director of Enrollment Management. 
 
JUNE 2023: IWS holds its 49th on-campus session 
welcoming 15 new students. IWS also held its 22nd 
Commencement honoring 31 new graduates: 9 MWS, 6 
AGCWS, and 16 DWS. Dr. John Lindsell steps down from 
Board chairmanship to be Vice Chair of the Board of 
Trustees. Dr. Eric Bolger is the new Chair of the Board. 
Webber Institute Books General Editor Dr. Bob Myers 
steps down from the leadership of WIB but remains on the 
editorial board. Thank you for your excellent service, Bob! 
Bill Kirkwood becomes the new General Editor. Welcome, 
Bill! IWS hosts its first post-Covid worship seminar 
featuring 8 faculty speakers! Attendance was quite high, and 
the seminar was well-received. Featured were Drs. Amy 
Davis-Abdallah, Dinelle Frankland, Andy Hill, Alan Rathe, 
Constance Cherry, Reggie Kidd, Lou Kaloger, and Jim 
Hart. Administrative Assistant Sandy Dinkins steps down 
from her many years of service to IWS. Thank you, Sandy!  
 

 

 


